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The 
 Beacon 

Upcoming Events 

 

June 25 
Beaconsfield Playgroup 

9.00am—10.30am 

Middle and Senior IEC students 

participating in the Bachar Houli 

Cup 

 

June 26 

Kylie Howarth author incursion 

Years PP-2— $4.00 due by 25 June 

P&C Meeting 

 

June 28 

Reports sent home 

 

June 29 

Year 3 Assembly 

Year 6 F.U.N.D event – Free Dress 

day (gold coin donation) 

Last day of term 

 

July  16 

Term 3 resumes 

 

Dear parents and caregivers 

With the end of Term 2 rapidly approaching, school life is certainly not quietening 

down! We have had a very busy week, full of events. 

Students will be given their reports on Thursday, 28 June. Please take the time to 

sit with your child and discuss their achievements and celebrate their successes. It 

is also a timely reminder that a ‘C’ grade means that they are achieving at 

standard. This means they are on track to successfully meet the requirements of 

their year level. Should you need any clarification around the contents of your 

child’s report, please speak to their classroom or specialist teacher. 

Interschool Lightning Carnival 

We had a number of teams competing across four sports in the Winter Lightning 

Carnival. A big thank you to Ray Palermo for his organisation and preparation for 

the day, and also to the teachers who ably assisted him. It would not have been 

possible to have so many children at a number of venues without the help of the 

parents. We thank you for your coaching expertise and the time given to ensure 

the day was a success. What I am most proud of is the wonderful sportsmanship 

demonstrated on the field and the manner in which our students conducted 

themselves. This was noted by other schools, so well done Beaconsfield! 

 

 
Netball:  Our A and B teams had great 

fun and both won two games each out 

of the six.  They played against some 

tough and tall competition. Everyone 

played and behaved the Beaky way – 

we were so proud. Oh, and it rained in 

the afternoon!  

Thanks to our helpers: Ms Sophie Foo (Grad teacher), Cathy Cooksey, 

Deanne Grein, Evie Lilley, Julie Linsley, Jane Rodrigues and Kerry Currie.   

 Janette Tuttle 

Hockey: "Beaconsfield PS sent two teams to play hockey at Success 

Sporting Complex for the Lightning Winter Carnival. Both teams 

displayed admirable sportsmanship and respect to competing teams 

and match officials. Our A Grade team won two games and played well. 

Team B went through undefeated and won their Division! 

Congratulations to both teams. Special thanks to Mr Raferty, 

Mr  Fodzar, Mrs Brazier, Mr Bell and Mrs Marillier as well as Chloe from 

Como SHS for assisting with coaching. Well done, everyone!  

Ray Palermo  
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 Soccer: Congratulations to the Senior Soccer team for a 

successful and exhilarating day of soccer. I’m sure all the 

viewing parents could agree that the standard of play was 

so impressive that they thought they were currently in 

Russia. After a days worth of action the Beaconsfield Soccer 

team finished third overall.  It was a 3-1 result in the Bronze 

Final that sealed the deal. Both teams performed 

exceptionally well. I particularly admired the effort and 

sportsmanship demonstrated by all the boys throughout the 

day. Well done boys you should hold your heads up high as 

you have honoured that school emblem in the way you 

have conducted yourself. I  would also like to extend a massive thank you to Steve Adrian and Gabe Hammond your 

dedication and expertise ensured that our teams were able to perform beyond expectations, but more importantly, have 

fun. 

 Awatea Dansey 

AFL: The superstar team was made up of Year 4s, 5s and 6s. 

After many weeks of intense training and strategic planning we 

were ready to take on each of the seven opposing schools. Our 

first four games we won convincingly and as we went into game 

five against our toughest opponents yet, we could taste the 

victory as we battled it out. As the siren shrilled we knew we 

had beaten our tough competition and had one more game to 

play. The Beacy boys went on to be victorious in game six, thus 

reigning them undefeated premiers and bringing home the 

shield! However it is more than just victory and winning. Where 

our Beacy boys were truly victorious was in their admirable 

sportsmanship and respect they showed, not only to each 

other, but to every single player they came up against. I am so 

proud of our team for the commitment, perseverance, respect, sportsmanship and humbleness they displayed on the day and in 

the weeks leading up to the carnival. A special congratulations to our brilliant captains, AJ and Angus Horton. You were fantastic 

leaders and set a wonderful example. To Zach who received the coach/captain award, well done! Finally, a huge thank you to my 

assistant coach Mr S, Nichola Beeley for her impeccable scoring, Nick Bartram Eliza Alford, and Peter James for goal umpiring and 

support.  

 

Sarah Lechte. 
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African Drumbeats 

Students were thoroughly entertained today with a performance from African Drumbeat.  Every student had the opportunity 

to participate in the singing, dancing and drumming activities. The show was a culmination of the wonderful drumming work 

students have been doing in Music with Avril Mulligan, and will lead nicely into the Term 3 topic of Music from Around the 

World.   

As this is the last newsletter for the term, we wish you a safe and enjoyable holiday. Thank you to all parents and community 

members for your ongoing support and participation in our school. Term 3 begins on Monday, 16 July. 

 

Kirsten Dicker 

Principal 

22 June 2018 
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On Tuesday’s, Room 16 visits the joyful Pre-Primary Starfish. Whilst there, we do a whole lot of fun and exciting activities for all 

ages. Our first time going, it was very awkward because no one knew each other. So far we’ve had a blast being there and made 

great friends. Our role-model skills are improving each week when working with our Pre-Primary buddies.  

My favourite activity with our ‘Buddies’ has been the Paper Plane Challenge. This challenge involved the skill of constructing a 

fast and functioning paper plane that could take cargo as far as possible. The winners of the challenge were Zack, Henry, Levi, 

Kaspa, Ollie and Noah. We’ve all had so much fun this semester and can’t wait to go back each week.   

By Ruby Vansleeve   

Room 16’s Buddies 

 

 

 

Our Assembly 

On Friday 15 June at 9.00am, Room’s 5 and 6 performed an assembly item called ‘Same Drum’. We did some dancing, singing 

and drumming. We sung in three African languages (Swahili, Dinka, Kinyarwanda). The song was about happiness for everyone 

and to live in Peace and harmony. We felt very proud of ourselves and we were very happy!  

By Room 5 (Middle IEC) 
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 Hi Everyone 

We are excited for our action packed holiday tennis clinic for the kids with Topspin Tennis.  Just a reminder to be quick to 

enrol your child as placements are limited, friends are more then welcome to join in the fun. 

SCHOOL HOLIDAY TENNIS CLINICS @ FREMANTLE TENNIS CLUB 

WEEK TWO: Monday 9 June—Friday 13 June from 9.00am –12.00pm (all ages and levels of play from 5-15yrs of age) 

COST: $40.00 per day or week special of $170.00 for the 5 days. 

PROMOTION: ENROL FOR THE WEEK CLINIC AND RECEIVE A FREE HOT SHOTS RECQUET VALUED AT 

$40.00 

The camps are lots of fun and we focus on skill development, serving practice and learning how to play matches as well 

as lots of fantastic games including playing on the ball machine.  Morning tea and refreshments are provided daily.  I 

have attached the brochure below with all the information and Term 3 coaching program. 

To enrol your child in the clinic please contact Brendan on 0401565051 or fremantletopspintennis@gmail.com. 

Kind Regard 

Brendan 

Director/Head Professional 

Fremantle Topspin Tennis 
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Triple P Positive Parenting Program  

 

You are invited to attend a Group Triple P. Triple P 
teaches positive, practical and effective ways to 
manage common issues which most parents will face. 

 

Parents will learn effective parenting strategies such 
as ways to encourage behaviour you like, how to 
promote your child’s development and how to prevent 
or manage common child 
behaviour problems. 

 

The next FREE 8 week Group is 
held: 

 

When:  Starting 24 July 2018  

Location:  Willagee Community Centre  

RSVP:    Bookings are essential and places are 
limited. 

To book online  

www.trybooking.com/VYMW 

Unable to book online?  

 

 

http://www.trybooking.com/VYMW

